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The executive of the BCHA wish each of you and your  families a very Merry Xmas and all the 
best for 2017, may you get more ringers, but, more importantly, have fun and make lots of 
friends. 
 

           
 
 



OPENROAD HYUNDAI RICHMOND 

 
 

Big thanks to Matt Leung at Openroad Hyundai Richmo nd not only for your donation of a 
Hyundai desk lamp for our raffle but also the full page ad.  Wendy and I own a Hyundai Vera 
Cruise and any issues we have ever had was handled in a very professional manner by Matt and 
his crew.  We recommend them for all service work, drop in and see them if you have any issues 
or call them.     
 

                 
 
In the last newsletter we omitted the picture of th e Ladies A winner for the Island/Powell River 
Championships, sorry about that Lindsay, so here yo u  go.  
 

BOSTON PIZZA – NEW WESTMINSTER LOCATION  
 
Thanks to Kelsey Carignan - General Manager for you r kind donation of a  Free Appy for a Year 
coupon (valued at $156).  We will put this towards our raffle for the BC International/Highwayman 
Open.  Please note (and we will announce this and m ake sure it is fully understood) that the 
coupon is only good for the Boston Pizza New West 1 045 Columbia St. location 604-525-3340 
(telephone) 778-887-1520 (cell) 
 

IMPORTANT TOURNAMENT DATES FOR 2017 
 May 20 & 21 – BC International Highwayman - Abbotsf ord, B.C. / July 1 & 2 – Western Canada 
Classic – Calgary, Alberta / July 17 to 30 – World Championships - St. George, Utah / August 8 to 
12 – Canadian Championships – Guelph, Ontario / Sep tember 2 & 3 – BC Championships – 
Cloverdale, B.C. /  September 12 to 16 – 55+ Games – Vernon, B.C. 
 

 

FRED AND CAROL ORMISTON 
VICTORIA, B.C. 

  PROUD SUPPORTERS OF THE RINGER ROUND-UP 
 



 



 
 

ABBOTSFORD HORSESHOE CLUB – DANNY COFFIN/ARCHIE RAD OWITS 
 

Hi Sam we had our AGM on October 19th and it went a s usual. Nobody wanted the job so I’m 
staying on as president for the 11th term. I have a  super group of directors with Denis Kirichenko 
as treasurer.   
 
Archie Radowits, Secretary and tournament director.    
 
The rest of the officers are Don Fleming vice Presi dent, Directors: Ray Coffin, Darryl Olson, Brian 
Ryder, Ken Smorang, Dave Rowell and Maurice Stern.   
 
That gives me the same officers as last year so I’m  looking forward to a good year.   We have 
Bonny, Sherry and the rest of the ladies in the kit chen and Darryl and Ken on the bar and the rest 
on tournaments and repairs.   
 
I’ve had 3 conversations with the City and they are  happy with us so I’m happy too.  As for winter 
stuff, horseshoe pitching on Wednesday starting at 1:00PM weather permitting.   
 

 
 



 

 
HISTORY OF THE PORTER SHIELD 

This shield still exists – it’s at the Central Park  Horseshoe Club – now we know the history of the 
Porter Shield – Thanks Bernie Lepper 

 

 

 



CENTRAL PARK HORSESHOE CLUB – JIM AND BUDD BALL  
 

We held our Annual General Meeting October 16, 2016 ; the officers of our club are as follows: 
 
President:  Jim Ball / Vice President:  Scott O'Nei l / Secretary:  Budd Ball / Treasurer:  Elyse 
Brunelle / Tournament Director:  Sam Tomasevic / Ki tchen Convener:  Lil Collins  
 
Directors:  Allan Cummings, Ed Ciriani, Lil Collins , Maxine Kennedy, Harry Campbell, Darlene 
Salisbury, Bob Salisbury, Gaetan Benoit,  Sandra He nderson. 
 
Christmas Party:  Darlene will have a change of for mat this year.  It will be a brunch to be held on 
Saturday, December 10 th at 11 a.m.  Bob has offered to make pancakes and H elmet to make 
French toast.  We will sing carols and yes, Santa w ill be making a visit.   
 
Members come up Wednesday and Saturday afternoon fr om 1 - 3 p.m. and play washers and or 
horseshoes if it’s not to cold or too wet.   
 
Some members come up every afternoon. 

 
SALMON ARM HORSESHOE CLUB – AMY KIDD 

 
The Salmon Arm Club held our "Year End" fun day, an nual meeting & election of officers.  The 
same executive was returned for another year.  A Po t Luck Supper concluded a very enjoyable 
day.  Cindy Krczizanowski was presented the "Rookie  Trophy"   
 
During Sept and early Oct. the club hosted students  from the Middle School.  Sometimes there 
were over 40 students arriving to learn the sport o f Horseshoe Pitching.  We are hopeful that this 
will generate some new, young pitchers.  Thanks to the shoe donation from the Golden Club, we 
have enough shoes for the students.   
 
During the year, some of our aging pins were replac ed by our able Work Crew.   
 
Some members were disappointed that there was not H orseshoe pitching at the Sr. Games, so 
we appreciate Vernon hosting the Games in 2017, as it means that Horseshoe Pitching will be 
included. 
 
With the end of summer, our members are returning t o winter activities such as Bowling, Curling 
and Card Playing.   
 
We wish all our Horseshoe Buddies a very healthy, e njoyable winter.   
 
See you in the spring. 
 

QUESNEL HORSESHOE CLUB – JEANETTE FERRARA / HELENE BOUDREAU 
 

Nothing much going on during the winter.  We had ou r AGM and nothing changed. Some 
members are now bowling while others occupy their t ime by doing volunteer work for the 
Legion.  We had a bear issue, making a mess of our clubhouse area. 
 
Our executive is: President:  Phil Erickson  Vice-P resident: Helene Boudreau Secretary: Jeanette 
Ferrara Treasurer: Joyce Hamel Directors:  Wanda Ma gnuson /     Thelma Stolarski /    Marcel 
Pinette 
 



 
 

VERNON HORSESHOE CLUB DON MYRFIELD 
 

The weather in the Okanagan has been fantastic, all owing us to keep on pitching and enjoying 
our sport of horseshoes. 
 
With 2017 being the year that Vernon will host the +55 BC Games, our Club is in the process of 
sprucing up our Clubhouse.  The City of Vernon has reinforced our fencing and done some 
repairs to the outside of our Clubhouse as well as painted the outside of the building.  Club 
member volunteers have replaced the inside lighting  and interior painting is in progress.    
 
We have had a couple of new members join even at th is late date.    
 
Our annual Christmas dinner for the members is in t he first week in December.  We have a 
couple of turkeys donated by a couple of members an d the rest of the fixins and small gifts are 
brought by the membership that attends.   
 
This is one of the Social events that we all look f orward to each year.     
 
Our members extend their Christmas wishes to all th e Clubs in BC, and will endeavor to attend 
and enjoy more tournaments in the coming year.   
 
May the New Year keep you healthy and happy and enj oying the sport of Horseshoes! 
 
                                                                       



LAST SHOE 
 

          
 

It is with profound sadness that we have to tell yo u that Bob Holler - Victoria Horseshoe Club, 
lost his battle with cancer on Tuesday October 25, 2017.  Bob was a great friend to so many of 
the Club Members and was instrumental in the ongoin g workings of the facility. No work party 
was complete without him. Bob was truly a gentleman  and was a very long standing member of 
the GVHPA. He will be missed so much.   Our thought s go out to his wife, children and 
grandchildren.  Favorite saying of Bob's “It’s only  horseshoes" 
 
Robert (Bob) Hugh Fedoruk March 24, 1933 to Novembe r 18, 2016.  Robert (Bob) Fedoruk passed 
peacefully on Nov 18.  A mirade of health issues co mplicated due to pneumonia. His children, 
Laura Hancox (Fedoruk) & Glen Fedoruk, were with hi m.  Bob was proud of his 4th Dan Black 
Belt.   
 
Bob was a long time member of the BC Horseshoe Asso ciation as a member of both the North 
Shore Horseshoe Club and the Central Park club.   
 
Bob was a one time President of the now defunct Nor th Shore Horseshoe Club.   
 
MUNJ MANHAS MOM PARKASH KAUR MANHAS - Following rec eived from Brenda Arnold.  It is 
with profound sadness that I have to tell you that Munj Manhas’ Mom passed away last 
Wednesday, November 23rd, 2016.  
 
Parkash Kaur Manhas left a large family and she wil l be missed by a vast number of family and 
friends near and far. There will be a Service at Fi rst Memorial, 4725 Falaise Drive on Friday, 
December 2nd at 11:00 am followed with a Service at  the Sikh Temple at 1210 Topaz Avenue.  
 
We are all so sorry for your loss Munj. 
 

                



FROM THE VANCOUVER CANADIANS BASEBALL CLUB  
 

Thank you for your email and for reaching out, we'd  be happy to help out and support your raffle 
with a donation of four tickets which can be used f or any one of our regular season games in 
2017. 
 
We will have these tickets in our raffle at the BC International/Highwayman Open May 20, 2017.  
Thanks to the Vancouver Canadians baseball club for  your kind donation.   
 

CROSSWORD PUZZLE FOR DECEMBER, 2016  
_______________________________________________________________ 

 
 

PRINCE GEORGE HORSESHOE CLUB – ALICE BOSCHMAN  
 

Sam, I told you that Esko Karlson was 83 years old in the last newsletter that is wrong, he is 90 
years young. Sorry for the mix up.   
 
Our executive is Alice Boschman President and tourn ament director.   
 
Kurt Breuer, treasurer and secretary.  
 
Ida Boschman is catering director  
 
Herb Boschman, Mike Cunningham, and Alex Krukoff ar e directors. 



PRESIDENTS REPORT – TOM MOFFAT  
 
After a very good year for horseshoes in BC, with t he Canadians in Victoria, Provincials and BC 
International in Abbotsford and the area championsh ips in different areas, we can all be proud of 
the way in which we hold tournaments in BC. 
 
We have many volunteers that go beyond the call of duty to make these things work. Not just 
tournament directors, but people that keep score, t end to the pits, and serve meals at lunch and 
dinner.  This is why we all enjoy this sport, its h elping each other out.  Just like a family.  
 
As we plan for 2017 a few things that are going on.   Sam has started to get sponsors for the 
newsletters and the 2 major tournaments. If you kno w of any business or group that would like to 
help us out financially please contact Sam Tomasevi c.  
 
As always the more players we get the easier tourna ments can be grouped with averages close 
in range.  But we can’t just hope they keep coming out to tournaments we need to recruit.  Just 
like the players and organizers before us recruited  people to take up this great sport. Clubs 
please find a way to hold some kind of recruitment function to draw new players.   Advertising is 
one way, but the old fashion inviting friends , co- workers, and family to come out and give it a try 
is the sure fire way to get new players.If everyone  could find one new player we would double 
our numbers.  I know that sounds like a big goal so  let’s just say if every 2 players brought in 
one new player we would grow at a good rate.   Let’ s see if we can be one of those 2 players. 
 
I look forward to next year meeting all of you and playing around BC. Everyone have a good 
winter, a Merry Christmas and a good New Year.   Se e you next year. 
 

BCHA DECEMBER 2016 FUND RAISER – TOM MOFFAT 
 

 
 



 
 

O’CONNOR RV - CHILLIWACK 
 

Thank you, Rod Siemens, General Manager, for their kind donation of a lawn chair for our May 
raffle.  
 

COAST CAPITAL SAVINGS  
 

  
  

Thank you to Sheena de Groot, Manager, Member Servi ces for your kind donation of a black  
Coast Capital laptop backpack for our raffle.      

 
NEWS FROM POWELL RIVER – LORRAINE HUBICK  

 
An up-to-date letter of the Powell River club that comes to an end for 2016 pitching season: 
 
A very successful time for all of our pitchers.  Th e Fall Wind-up was a tough one with 
competition from Victoria, Ladysmith and Dry Creek.   Top 1 st place  PR pitchers in their level 
were, Betty Blacklock, Lorraine Hubick,, Frank Hubi ck, Vito Cimaglia, Onil Allard  and Irene 
Smith.  Followed by a lovely meal and awards at the  Complex. 
 
Not to forget the special event of the 2016 Canadia n Championship tournament held in Victoria.  
11 Powell River pitchers attended this event with 7  coming home with awards placing 4 th or 
above in their class.  Honours go out to Serge Dube  2nd, Carol Skrodolis 3 rd,  Harry Bey 2 nd,  Glen 
Woloschuk 4 th,  Ed Skrodolis 4 th, Betty Blacklock 4 th,  and Lorraine Hubick 1 st   as Canadian 
Champion in Womens D Class.  
 
The next trip out of town was the Island-Powell Riv er tournament in Ladysmith,    5 PR pitchers 
participated with Lorraine Hubick 1 st  in Women’s C and Frank Hubick 1 st in Elders E .     
 
Nov. 3 rd was the Awards and Banquet night held at the Shing le Mill, many unexpected and happy 
faces.  A really fun evening.  With winning trophie s,- 



Smith  (Novice)-------------------- Gary Thorpe 
Cec Coultry  (Intermediate B)-- Neil Groat 
Al Hoffman (Intermediate A)--- Vito Cimaglia 
Ted Simmons (top pitcher)------ Lorraine Hubick 
Doubles-------------------------------Margie Wolosc huk/Betty Russell 
Nick Rusnak (under 20%)   Onil Allard 
                     ( over  20%)    Jim Hoffman 
 
Winner of League- Flippers/ Sandra Hanson,  Neil Gr oat, Vito Cimaglia, Luke Raffin, Paige 
Naharnoff.  Winner of Playoff- Pros/ Betty Blackloc k, Leonard MacLean, Marguerite Kitchen, 
Betty Russell, Faye Harvey.  Presenter of the award s was Bruce Trotter. 
 
We have lost a very special pitcher, (Dennis O’Mall ey) who just loved Horseshoe pitching, even 
carrying his oxygen tank along as he pitched. 
 
The executive decided to hold their elections prior  to the upcoming March 2017 pitching season.   
 
Until then, the executive remains as 2016. 
 
 

 
 
Michael Whitmey      The BC Horseshoe Association w ould like to thank Fraser   
#103-19232 Enterprise Way Surrey, B.C V3S-6J9 Valle y   Wireless for your kind donation of a $100.00 gi ft  
Telephone: 604-576-6635   Fax: 604-576-6654  certif icate for our raffle at the BC International/Highwa yman  
Mike@fvwireless.com      Open.    
 
 

FROM THE WINFIELD HORSESHOE CLUB – JOHN HAMLER – PA ST PRESIDENT  
 

Sam, I apologize for the lack of response from the club regarding input for the newsletter. 
 
Here is some info as requested on the Winfield Hors eshoe Club for the up coming BCHA 
Newsletter: 
 
We had our AGM on Oct 1. Elections were held, Execu tive as follows. 
President - Dan Smith 
Vice President  - Roger Helgeson 
Treasurer - Carol McGregor 
Secretary - Linda Saunders 
1 Year Directors - Bernie Lepper, Bill Muloin (Head  Grounds Keeper), Ray Mayuk, Ken Hinter 
2 Year Directors - Bill Heber, Dee Smith, Doris Wil ton, John Hamler (Past President) 
Bookkeeper - Louise Kaye 
Tournament Director - Cindy Helgeson 
Events Coordinators / Kitchen Goddesses - VI Solowa y & Shirley Lyle 
Crib Coordinators - Joan Sande & Roger Helgeson 
Crib Tournament Director - Rob Hammel 
 



We have Crib Saturdays that is well attended. We pl ay 10 games with a break after 5 for snacks 
and liquid replenishment.  
 
Our Christmas party is Dec 8.  We have pot lucks & suppers throughout the year. We recently 
celebrated Andy & Mary Danyleyko's 69th wedding ann iversary and Roger Helgeson's 79th 
birthday.  On both occasions some of us went to the  local Chances Bingo Hall / Casino for 
supper & Jocularity. 
 

   
 
Thanks to the Chilliwack Chiefs for their donation of a hat and four (4) 2 for 1’s (tickets) that can 
be used for the 2017-2018 season  
 

FROM THE CLOVERDALE HORSESHOE CLUB – PRESIDENT JIM GRANT  
 

Hello to all from our membership.  First thing is D ale Bauer is home and is making good 
progress with his rehabilitation from his stroke. D ales Lady, Meredith had surgery and is 
recovering at home. Another member Jim Exelby is re covering at home from Open Heart 
Surgery. Barb Hayes a very long time member lost a daughter recently and our thoughts are with 
her and the Family.  On the lighter side Horseshoes  is done for another year and we wish all a 
Happy Holiday Season which is just around the corne r. We are now playing crib weekly and 
preparing for our annual Christmas Dinner. 
 
Our AGM has produced a few changes to our Executive  and Managers. With Dale Bauer 
recovering Lloyd Anderson has taken over the Ground s Manager, Phyllis Knowles our long time 
Treasurer (11 years) has stepped down and our new T reasurer is Diane Grant. Our Vice President 
Cheryl Degraaf has stepped aside and an interim wil l be appointed soon. We have a new 
Cribbage Manager in Larry Cleal. 
 
Our Tournament Schedule was finalized and sent to S am and by now you all may have seen it. 
The Cloverdale Horseshoe Club has announced all our  tournaments starting in 2017 will have a 
$15 entry fee.  Some clubs already have this change  and the Cloverdale Horseshoe Club felt it is 
the right move at this time.  We are implementing a  20 shoe limit for playoff games at our 
tournaments next year and it will be announced at t he beginning of each tournament.   
 
We have begun to prepare for the BC Championship to  be hosted in Cloverdale Sept 2nd & 3rd, 
2017.   That's it for now so until next time be hea lthy and keep pitching' 
 

FROM THE SOOKE HORSESHOE CLUB – RICHARD HOBDAY  
 

Just wanted you to know we had our AGM on Oct.16th and have a new executive. It is as follows:  
 
Chantal Wilson President /Secretary / Ron Dumont Vi ce-president / Gail Bishop, Treasurer  



Tom Bligh, Barry DeVocht Directors.   The last six years as president of the Sooke club, I feel it is 
time to have a new executive. I have enjoyed workin g along side our past executive to get this 
club off the ground and recruiting 27 new members. I wish them the best of luck in promoting 
this club in the community of Sooke and hope to be able to help it grow. 
 

UPDATE OLDIES PHOTO’S – BCHA WEBSITE 
 
Thanks to Bernie Lepper for providing me with names  and locations of the oldies on our website, 
I was able to redo the photos, add the info to them .   
 
This information can be found on our website, under  tournaments, oldies, or type the following 
link in your browser: http://www.bchorseshoe.com/photos2016/oldies/index. htm  
 

 
 

FROM THE VICTORIA HORSESHOE CLUB – CHERYL CLICHÉ – PRESIDENT 2010-2016 
 
The GVHPA has had a great year and would like to th ank all members from all clubs across the 
Province and Canada for supporting us with their at tendance at our tournaments and the 2016 
Canadians.  We are currently running our fall Leagu e with a consistent turn out every Sunday 
morning for total of 8 weeks. The club hosted a cra ft fair and did some fund raising by having a 
bake sale. Thanks to all who contributed and helped  out.  
 
We are having our AGM Nov. 20 and will be looking f or changes in our executive.  Prior to the 
meeting there is a free thank-you breakfast for our  members in appreciation of all the efforts put 
forth this year in preparation and during the Canad ians.  Our league calendar for 2017 has been 
presented and accepted by the executive. Dec 9 we a re having a GVHPA family style Christmas 
dinner. Turkey and Ham will be provided by the club  and the all the fixings and deserts will be 
supplied by our members in a pot luck style. We wil l also collect items for the food bank.    
 
We look forward to 2017 and wish all the Horseshoe players and their families the best of the 
Season and Happy New Year!  Till our horseshoes rin g on the pin again. 
 

CACTUS CLUB CAFÉ  
 

Thank you for taking the time to send in a donation  request to us at Cactus Club Cafe. We are 
happy to inform you that your event has been chosen  in our Donation Lottery, and that we would 
like to donate a $50 gift card to your cause.  
 
Once again, thank you for considering Cactus Club C afe!  
 
Best Regards,  
Donations CACTUS CLUB CAFÉ 
 



MEMBERSHIP DUES 
  
Please be reminded deadline date for submitting mem bership dues are May 15/17.  
Memberships run from January 1/17 - December 31/17.   Please send funds and membership 
cards to:  
  
B.C. HORSESHOE ASSOCIATION    
C/O BRIAN RYDER  
#192-32691 GARIBALDI DR  
ABBOTSFORD BC V2T 5T7  
Email: brian_ryder@telus.net  
Telephone: 604-859-3822  
  
Please make cheques payable to:  B.C. Horseshoe Ass ociation (do not use BCHA as the bank 
does not like that)  
  
Provincial members (those not belonging to any club ) and clubs requiring membership cards 
please request same from  
  
B.C. Horseshoe Association  
C/O Tom Moffat  
2628 Selywn Rd  
Victoria BC V9B 3L5  
Email: xpostiex@gmail.com  
Telephone: 250-474-1785     
 
Please make cheques payable to:  B.C. Horseshoe Ass ociation (do not use BCHA as the bank 
does not like that)  
 

SOOKE HORSESHOE PITCHERS HOPING FOR YOUTH MOVEMENT – BY KEVIN LAIRD – SOOKE 
NEWS MIRROR – POSTED OCTOBER 26, 2016  

The Sooke Horseshoe Pitching Association has had a good year. Sierra Hitchins is the future of 
the Sooke Horseshoe Pitching Association.  The Sook e girl is a Canadian champion in 
horseshoe pitching, and represents the young athlet es the association wants to attract as it 
heads into the future. “It’s our future and we have  to get them involved,” said association past-
president Rick Hobday. “The ones we do have are exc ited to play.” 
 
The association has completed its first year of ope ration, and has produced three Canadian 
champions: Hitchins (pee wee), Chantel Wilson (wome n) and Steve Bishop (seniors).   
 
But the association is not resting on its laurels y et.  The association began the drive to increase 
its membership when the season ended last month by offering free horseshoe lessons on 
Tuesday afternoons from 3:30 to 5:30 p.m. and from 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. on Saturdays. 
Edward Milne Community School physical education cl asses have also been invited to the local 
pitches and helped with maintenance, such as weed c ontrol.   
 
It’s been an evolution of the horseshoe pitching as sociation.  A year ago, the association didn’t 
have any pits constructed. It now boasts six pits a nd hope to add another six this spring, Hobday 
said.  The membership has also increased from 10 me mbers to 27 since June.  “For what we 
have, we did well. We’ve received praise from clubs  from around B.C.,” Hobday said.  “I would 
like to have a few more members show up for joining  the competitions, tournaments.”   



 
Coun. Kevin Pearson, who has been a backer of the d evelopment of the horseshoe pitches, is 
happy to see the association has become successful.   “We’ve come to a good conclusion. My 
disappointment is the time it took to get there,” s aid Pearson, referring to the controversy 
surrounding the horseshoe pitch location.  
 
This week the horseshoe pitching association will m eet with the District of Sooke in hopes of 
renegotiating its lease on the Sooke River Road pro perty.  It wants a three- to five-year extension 
and construct a clubhouse or shed at the north end of the property.   
 
“They’re at the embryonic stage of developing a mem bership and as a club they want to take the 
worry off their plate about that longevity,” Pearso n said. “If it’s been successful so far, why 
wouldn’t we [the district] want to enter into a lon g-term agreement, so they can plan for the 
future?” 
 

 
 
Found the above on a website and did some research.    
The shoes  go back to the late 50's or early 60’s.  Also found  this (interesting): Winning Bid: 
$115.00 (Includes 15% Buyer's Premium), Bids: 1, bi dding Ended: Thursday, May 27, 2010 1:10:00 
PM Eastern Standard Time. 
 

2017 CANADIAN CHAMPIONSHIPS GUELPH, ONTARIO  - August 8-12, 2017 
Horseshoe Canada Annual meeting on the 8th. at the Guelph Legion, 57 Watson Parkway south. 

 

                       
 

This will be a big challenge for our club. Our bigg est goal is the cost to cover 8 pits in case of 
rain in order to keep playing schedules moving duri ng the day.  
 
If all who read this please pass it along to all yo ur friends in order that our message gets sent to 
company's, that sponsor some organization annually,  but will include us this coming year in 
their Budget. There is going to be advertising page s in our hosting Magazine that will be 
available for company's to advertise in.   



1. Colour – inside front, inside back and outside b ack covers - $250.00 each full page. 
2.  Regular black full inside page - $150.00 
3.  Regular black ½ inside page - $75.00 
4.  Regular black ¼ inside page - $40.00 
5.  Regular Business Cards black - $30.00 
6.  Friends of Horseshoes - $25.00 each (includes y our name, family name, group or club) 
 
All or any Company's who give $25 or more will rece ive a tax receipt From Horseshoe Canada.   
 
Thank you all, Tommy Gallina 519-824-3531 email horseshoez@hotmail.com   

 
FROM WASHINGTON STATE – STARTING IN JANUARY 2017 WI NETROUT WINTER OPEN 

RINGER CLASSIC 
 

          
 

This series of 6 tournaments from January through M arch gives those of us who brave the 
elements, a chance to get our pitching skills up to  a competitive level as early as possible. They 
also serve as a way to encourage our members to ren ew their state and national memberships in 
a timely fashion.  
The mileage trophy is awarded to the pitcher who ha s traveled the most miles, one way and 
competes in at least 5 of the series.   
 
The winner of the most improved percentage trophy m ust also compete in at least 5 of the series. 
Pitchers cannot win either trophy more than once.  
 
At the conclusion of the series, a men’s, women’s, and elders champion are named and 
presented with a plaque.   
 
Scoring for the Winetrouts is also a little differe nt. Scoring consists of counting ringers only by 
each pitcher in games of 40 shoes.  First pitch is alternating and class winners are determined by 
win/loss record. 
 
Let’s plan on dusting off our shoes and warming up for the 2017 season at the Winetrouts! 
 
JAN 14/17 WINETROUT 1  FOREST PARK EVERET  DENNIS T UTEWILER  1-253-472-0424 
JAN 28/17 WINETROUT 2  FOREST PARK EVERET  DENNIS T UTEWILER  1-253-472-0424 
FEB 11/17 WINETROUT 3  FOREST PARK EVERET  DENNIS T UTEWILER  1-253-472-0424 
FEB 25/17 WINETROUT 4  FOREST PARK EVERET  DENNIS T UTEWILER  1-253-472-0424 
MAR11/17 WINETROUT 5  FOREST PARK EVERET  DENNIS TU TEWILER  1-253-472-0424 
MAR25/17 WINETROUT 6  FOREST PARK EVERET  DENNIS TU TEWILER  1-253-472-0424 
 
Would be nice to see some of us from B.C. attend.  This is a great way to get to meet new friends, 
and, to invite our Washington friends to attend the  BC International/Highway Man Open in May. 
 
If you plan on attending make sure you have a paid up membership card for 2017 as you will be 
asked to show it. 



EDITORIAL COMMENT  
 

As you will have noticed we have a number of advert isers in our newsletter and a number of 
companies and individuals, who have donated prizes for our raffle at the BC 
International/Highwayman Open on May 20, 2016 as we ll as for the BC Championships in 
September, 2017.    
 
If you have an opportunity, drop in and say hello a nd thank you to our advertisers and those who 
have donated prizes.    
 
If you know any company/individual who wishes to gi ve a donation or advertise in our 
newsletter, please have them contact me, we would n eed the ad to be camera ready.   
 
The costs are:  
1/3 page (business card) $50  
1/4 page $100  
1/2 page $150  
3/4 page $175  
Full page $200  
 
Included in this edition is the 2017 schedule, plea se check our website often for any changes.  

ANSWERS TO OUR CROSSWORD PUZZLE 

 
 

2017 B.C. HORSESHOE ASSOCIATION SCHEDULE – SUBJECT TO CHANGE 
 

DATE TOURNAMENT NAME CONTACT TELEPHONE 

February 19 
 

Victoria Ringers Only Open  Tom Moffat 
Email   

250-474-1785 
xpostiex@gmail.com  

April 23 
 

Cloverdale Spring Ringers Only Open  Jim Grant 
Email   

604-585-6831 
jgrant6@telus.net  

April 30 
 

Abbotsford Memorial Open  Archie Radowits 
Email   

604-854-2019 
abrad@telus.net  



May 07 
 

Burnaby Central Park Spring Open  Sam Tomasevic 
Email   

604-328-5276 
samtom@telus.net  

May 06 
 

Salmon Arm Mixed Open  Faith Juell 
Email   

250-832-9873 
amykidd007@gmail.com  

May 13 
 

Penticton Mixed Open  Bud Perry 
Email   

250-493-8891 
budperry@shaw.ca  

May 13 
 

Victoria Mixed Open  Tom Moffat 
Email   

250-474-1785 
xpostiex@gmail.com  

May 14 
 

Victoria Open  Tom Moffat 
Email   

250-474-1785 
xpostiex@gmail.com  

May 20-21 
 

BC International Highwayman Open 
Abbotsford (Entry Deadline May 16/17) 

Sam Tomasevic 
Email   

604-328-5276 
samtom@telus.net  

May 27 
 

Quesnel Spring Opener  Jeanette Ferrara 
Email   

250-747-3109 
munchkin6@telus.net  

May 28 
 

Quesnel Spring Opener  Jeanette Ferrara 
Email  

250-747-3109 
munchkin6@telus.net  

May 27 
 

Kamloops Open  Jim Michie 
Email   

250-577-3383 
jimmarcie@live.ca  

May 27 
 

Powell River Spring Mixed Open  Jim Hoffman 
Email   

604-483-4853 
fl_hubick@telus.net  

May 28 
 

Cloverdale Memorial Open  Jim Grant 
Email   

604-585-6831 
jgrant6@telus.net  

June 03 
 

Prince George Open  Alice Boschman 
Email   

250-613-1791 
aliceboschman@gmail.com  

June 04 
 

Prince George Open  Alice Boschman 
Email   

250-613-1791 
aliceboschman@gmail.com  

June 04 
 

Burnaby Central Park Stan Dahl 
Memorial Open $250.00 added prize 
money  

Sam Tomasevic 
Email   

604-328-5276 
samtom@telus.net  

June 03-04 
 

Dry Creek Port Alberni Open  Margaret Onyschtschuk 
Email   

250-724-4770 
mpony@shaw.ca  

June 03 
 

Winfield Doug Wilton Memorial Mixed 
Open  

Cindy Helgeson 
Email   

250-491-9141 
niceringer@yahoo.ca  

June 04 
 

Winfield Sylvianne Morgan Memorial 
Mixed Open  

Cindy Helgeson 
Email   

250-491-9141 
niceringer@yahoo.ca  

June 10 
 

Vernon Mixed Open  Don Myrfield 
Email   

250-545-2760 
dmyrfield@shaw.ca  

June 11 
 

Vernon Mixed Open  Don Myrfield 
Email   

250-545-2760 
dmyrfield@shaw.ca  

June 10-11 
 

Victoria Memorial Doubles Mixed Open  Tom Moffat 
Email   

250-474-1785 
xpostiex@gmail.com  

June 17 
 

Quesnel Open  Jeanette Ferrara 
Email  

250-747-3109 
munchkin6@telus.net  

June 18 
 

Quesnel Open  Jeanette Ferrara 
Email  

250-747-3109 
munchkin6@telus.net  

June 18 
 

Abbotsford Open  Archie Radowits 
Email   

604-854-2019 
abrad@telus.net  

June 25 
 

Cloverdale Summer Open  Jim Grant 
Email   

604-585-6831 
jgrant6@telus.net  

July 01-02 
 

Western Canada Classic Calgary, 
Alberta 

Diane Beck 403-236-8220  

July 01 
 

Ladysmith Bernice Busch/Murray 
Rayner Memorial Mixed Open  

Vince Herkel 
Email   

250-245-2897 
vherkel@gmail.com  

July 02 
 

Ladysmith Bernice Busch/Murray 
Rayner Memorial Open  

Vince Herkel 
Email   

250-245-2897 
vherkel@gmail.com  

July 08 
 

Prince George Classic Open  Alice Boschman 
Email   

250-613-1791 
aliceboschman@gmail.com  

July 09 Prince George Classic Open  Alice Boschman 250-613-1791 



 Email   aliceboschman@gmail.com  

July 15 
 

Quesnel Mid Summer Open  Jeanette Ferrara 
Email   

250-747-3109 
munchkin6@telus.net  

July 16 
 

Quesnel Mid Summer Open  Jeanette Ferrara 
Email   

250-747-3109 
munchkin6@telus.net  

July 15 
 

Penticton Open  Bud Perry 
Email   

250-493-8891 
budperry@shaw.ca  

July 23 
 

Cloverdale Open  Jim Grant 
Email   

604-585-6831 
jgrant6@telus.net  

July 29 
 

Summerland 61st Annual Open  Ron Moser 
Email   

250-494-0450 
ronsdunworkin@gmail.com  

July 30 
 

Burnaby Central Park Northwest Open  Sam Tomasevic 
Email   

604-328-5276 
samtom@telus.net  

July 17-30  World Tournament - St. Georges, Utah David Sidles  402-763-8882  

August 05 
 

Ladysmith Stew Battie Memorial Mixed 
Open  

Vince Herkel 
Email   

250-245-2897 
vherkel@gmail.com  

August 06 
 

Ladysmith Stew Battie Memorial Open  Vince Herkel 
Email   

250-245-2897 
vherkel@gmail.com  

August 08-12  Canadian Championships - Guelph, 
Ontario 

Diane Beck 403-236-8220  

August 12 
 

Quesnel Fall Wind-Up Open  Jeanette Ferrara 
Email   

250-747-3109 
munchkin6@telus.net  

August 13 
 

Quesnel Fall Wind-Up Open  Jeanette Ferrara 
Email   

250-747-3109 
munchkin6@telus.net  

August 12 
 

Salmon Arm Mixed Open  Faith Juell 
Email   

250-832-9873 
amykidd007@gmail.com  

August 13 
 

Cloverdale Summer Ringers Only Open  Jim Grant 
Email   

604-585-6831 
jgrant6@telus.net  

August 19 
 

Victoria GVHPA Open  Tom Moffat 
Email   

250-474-1785 
xpostiex@gmail.com  

August 20 
 

Victoria Saanich Open  Tom Moffat 
Email   

250-474-1785 
xpostiex@gmail.com  

August 26 
 

Prince George Closer Open  Alice Boschman 
Email   

250-613-1791 
aliceboschman@gmail.com  

August 27 
 

Prince George Closer Open  Alice Boschman 
Email   

250-613-1791 
aliceboschman@gmail.com  

August 26-27 
 

Island/Powell River Championships - 
Powell River  

Jim Hoffman 
Email   

604-483-4853 
fl_hubick@telus.net  

Sept 02-03 
 

B.C. Championships Cloverdale  Tom Moffat 
Email   

250-474-1785 
xpostiex@gmail.com  

September 09  
 

Interior/Kootenays/North 
Championships Summerland  

Cindy Helgeson 
Email   

250-491-9141 
niceringer@yahoo.ca  

September 10  
 

Victoria Autumn Classic Mixed Open  Tom Moffat 
Email   

250-474-1785 
xpostiex@gmail.com  

September 10  
 

Abbotsford Fall Wind-Up Open  Archie Radowits 
Email   

604-854-2019 
abrad@telus.net  

September 12-
16 
 

BC Senior Games - Horseshoes to be 
played at the Vernon Horseshoe Club  

Zone Reps  Zone Reps  

September 24  
 

Lower Mainland Championship Central 
Park  

Sam Tomasevic 
Email   

604-854-2019 
samtom@telus.net  

NOTE:  Tournament registration should be 24 hours p rior to start of any tournament with the following exceptions:B.C. International entry 
deadline is May 16., World Tournament entry May 15,  Canadian Championships July 18 and the B.C. Champi onship deadline is August 23 

B.C. INTERNATIONAL/HIGHWAYMAN OPEN  
 B.C. CHAMPIONSHIPS  

Please remember, as passed at the 2016AGM, entry fe e for the two tournaments for adults is 
$25.00.  Juniors/ Pee Wees free 



PHOTO FROM 1938 BC CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 

Hector         Tom         Smokey       Ed              Art            Andy            John           Scott     Jimmy      Rainford 
McKenzie   Nicholson         Joe           Hartley     Kindlan        Turniff          Walingham                Porter         
           Woods 

 

 
 
 

 
 



 
 
ENTRY FEES:  ALL ADULTS  --  $130.00     ••••     ALL JUNIORS  --  $25.00     ••••    U.S. FUNDS ONLY 
CANADIAN ENTRIES  MUST USE MONEY ORDERS                                           ENTRY FEE INCLUDES SCORE KEEPING 

 MAIL THE TOP PORTION OF THIS FORM  along with  REG ISTRATION FEES           ( PAYABLE TO NHPA )           
        TO: NHPA                     Direct Telephone & Email Inquiries to: 
 17259 Jefferson St                                            David Sidles  NHPA Sec/Treas. 
 Omaha, NE 68135                     (402) 763-8882          sec.treas@horseshoepitching.com 
All Entries must be on this signed form and mailed with a postmark no later than   May 15, 2017. Entries received with a postmark after 
May 15th shall be put on a waiting list and entered into the tournament only as space is available.  All adults must have pitched in a 
minimum of four (4) US/Canadian sanctioned events in the twelve (12) months prior to May 15, 2017, in the same division you are 
entering. Only one (1) event is required for Juniors.  Exceptions for US Armed Forces members and family and foreign competitors (other 
than Canadians) are outlined in Rule 11, Sec D.1 of the RGS Book. Contact NHPA for more information regarding qualifying exceptions. All 
averages used will be the average on record in NATSTATS / CANSTATS as of May 15th, 2017. 
Anyone qualifying under an exception must have those scores recorded by the same date.       All NHPA and any special tournament rules 
apply. 
NHPA and CANADIAN entrants must show their 2017 membership card when checking in. You may enter at anytime prior to May 15th. 
Please see note regarding refunds.    
READ CAREFULLY:  Any adult male pitching from the full distance platform may enter the OPEN MEN'S DIVISION regardless of age, just 
as any adult female may enter the OPEN WOMEN'S DIVISION.  To enter the SENIOR DIVISION, you must be 60 years of age or older 
before the end of 2017.  Any man that turns 70 years of age in 2017, is older than 70, or has an approved medical exemption may enter 
the ELDER MEN’S  DIVISION.  Entrants in the JUNIOR BOY and JUNIOR GIRL DIVISION  must be 18 years old or less for the entire 2017 
calendar year.   JUNIOR CADET DIVISION  entrants must be 12 years old or younger for the entire 2017 calender year. 
Note # 1 . 30ft Men with Medical Exemptions must include a copy of their NHPA Charter Acceptance letter or a copy of their NHPA card 
showing the ME box checked to verify your eligibility to participate in this division.         
Note # 2 . For class play, a minimum of 48 must enter this division or it will be canceled. All entrants will then pitch in the Open 
Preliminaries. 
Note # 3  Junior and Cadet divisions will be mixed for prelimary play. 
The pitching schedule will be finalized by May 31st  and published on the NHPA website. If you indicated above to receive the schedule by 
mail, it  will be mailed to the address you have listed above during the first week in June. 
 
Please note : The NHPA reserves the right to disallow your participation for any of the following reasons; any errors on this form, if your 
records don't appear in NatStats or CanStats, any false or misleading information on this form, if the NHPA cannot verify through its 
established procedure the validity of any Medical Exemption, or for any other reason by majority vote of the NHPA Council. The NHPA also 
reserves the right to add qualified entrants and to make class participant changes after the deadline. 


